TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244 tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164

Facebook Page - Click here

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. Division Cross Country Congratulations to all of the students who participated in the Division Cross Country last Friday and special thanks to all of the families involved for committing to this day. Your support is greatly appreciated. More details about this event will be in next week's newsletter. Four students will have an opportunity to go to the Region Cross Country on Wednesday 18th June see Tigbiz.
- 2. Biggest Morning Tea / Grandparents & Special Friends Day We had a wonderful morning again last Wednesday with many visitors coming into our school. Some pictures will be in next week's edition of the newsletter. The school raised \$177.50 for the Cancer Council on this day. Well done everyone special thanks to all the families for the delicious food.
- 3. Movie Night This is scheduled for Thursday 12th June from 6pm until 8.30pm. This community night will involve tea and a movie for the students of the school. All students can come in their warm PJ's if they wish and bring their teddies along. More details will be available next week.

 4. Cluster Performance This will be held on Wednesday 4th June for the whole school. The performance (Cinderella) will be held at the Goulburn Valley Christian Fellowship hall in Pine Rd Shepparton (near Fairley's IGA). The performance starts at midday and the cost for the day is \$10 per student which covers the play and the bus. After the play we will be attending Kids Town on the Mooroopna Causeway and return to school at 3pm. All students should have their own lunch for the day no money is required. Permission forms will go home this week and must be returned AS ALWAYS EXCURSIONS ARE INVITATION ONLY.
- 5. Responsible Pet Program This is scheduled for Friday 6th June at our school. This program involves the presenter normally bringing in a pet for the day which is a dog. If any parents would prefer their children to not be involved in this program contact the school.
- <u>6. End of Year Excursion</u> So far we have had about 12 families nominate their preference for this day which is scheduled for Thursday 4th December. All families are encouraged to respond to this item on Tiqbiz reminder last night. We hope to finalise this venue at the Parents Club meeting which is scheduled for this Wednesday at 3.30pm. All parents are welcome.
- 7. Bike Education Program Students in Grades 2-6 will participate in this program beginning on Monday 2nd June. Any children wishing to bring their own bikes, must have their bike pass a safety check. Bikes can be brought in now. A revised program has been put on Tiqbiz. Permission forms and Safety Check Forms for bikes and helmets must be returned ASAP. Mrs Montgomery will be at school on Tuesday and Thursday this week to carry out specific safety checks.
- <u>8. Somers Camp</u> Our school has been allocated 3 boys and 3 girls spots for this Camp which is scheduled to begin in late July. Students who have been selected for this camp are Mitchell, Bill, Jordan, Stephanie, Brooke and Mikayla. Students who unfortunately missed out on a vacancy have been put on a waiting list. Can application and medical forms be returned ASAP please.
- 9. Enrolments Any families wishing to enrol at Tallygaroopna PS for 2015 can now hand in enrolment forms. It would be appreciated if this is done ASAP to assist with planning.
- 10. Community Forum This is scheduled for Monday June 2nd. Our school will be participating in this night as a "Show and Tell" with what is happening in the local community. The Parents Club will be providing supper on this night if you could provide a plate to share this would be appreciated.
- 11. Active After School Program Taekwondo and Dance continues this week as per normal.
- 12. Walk Safely to School Day This will be held tomorrow morning at 8.40am. Sorry about last week a minor oversight. The morning bus will drop students off at the CFA Van shed and all students who would normally walk, ride or get driven to school are welcome to assemble here as well.

 13. OSH Care is on this week as per normal on Wed, Thurs and Friday.
- 14. Lunchtime Knitting This continues this Wednesday. Could students please bring in their unfinished knitting projects.
- 15. Art Program is on this Friday.
- 16. BIG WRITE Is for all grades this week. Remember that TALK HOMEWORK this is a vital part of the process.
- 17. School Council / Finance The next School Council & Finance Committee meetings will be held next Wednesday 4th June.
- 18. Munch & Crunch Lunch Will be held Tuesday, 10^{th} June Dim sims, Fried Rice plus muffin & milo for recess \$5 orders need to be in by Thursday, 5^{th} June.

Thanks everyone, David Brodie
Teaching Principal
I will be away on Thursday and Friday this week unfortunately - Network Conference in Melbourne
The normal newsletter will go home next Monday 2nd June
Make sure you are on Tiqbiz - many of these items are available here!!
Two way is now available - so you can provide feedback and sign permission forms if needed

Absences can also be completed on Tiqbiz